TOWNSHIP OF BRUCE

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING HELD ON FEBRUARY 9, 2017

The regular meeting of the Bruce Township Board was held on February 9, 2017 at the Bruce Township Hall with board members LaJoie, Marsh, Sawyers, Rogers and Pins present. Also in attendance were 3 Township residents. The Supervisor called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Public Comments: The Board of Review members attended class in St. Ignace.

The minutes of the January 12, 2017 were presented. Motion was made by Rogers, seconded by Pins to accept the minutes as presented. All were in favor, motion carried.

The minutes of the Special Meeting held on February 6, 2017 were presented. Motion was made Pins, seconded by Rogers to accept the minutes as presented. All were in favor, motion carried.

Motion was made by Rogers, seconded by Pins to pay the bills. Checks #9102 through #9134 were issued for a total of \$ 15,144.35. All were in favor, motion carried.

County Commission Report: Commissioner MacLean was not present.

Reports of Special Meetings: There were no reports.

Zoning Administrator: There have been no permits issued.

Assessor's Report: Sales studies are done. The Board of Review Organizational meeting will be on March 7, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. Board of Review will be Monday, March 13, 2017 from 9:00 a.m. until 3:00 p.m. and Tuesday, March 14, 2017 from 3:00 p.m. until 9:00 p.m.

The Assessor will be attending school on February 16 in Rudyard.

The Assessor's Contract was discussed. Motion was made by Marsh, seconded by LaJoie to hire Christine Ledergerber for our Assessor from July 14, 2016 until July 14, 2018 for \$25,000.00. Roll call vote: Yeas, Marsh, Rogers, LaJoie, Sawyers and Pins. Nays: 0.

Planning Commission: There was a meeting on Tuesday February 7, 2017. Ward Pulfrey are elected Chairman and Marge Mitchell, Secretary. There will be a meeting in March.

1

TOWNSHIP OF BRUCE

MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING HELD ON FEBRUARY 6, 2017

A Special Meeting of the Bruce Township Board was held on February 6, 2017 at the Bruce Township Office with board members Marsh, Pins, Rogers, Sawyers and LaJoie present. The meeting was called to order at 11:40 a.m.by the Supervisor.

A letter was read by the Supervisor from Jeff Moran informing us that he will resigning from the Planning Commission.

A letter was received from Ward Pulfrey informing us that he is interested in volunteering for boards or committees. Motion was made by Marsh, seconded by Pins to appoint Ward Pulfrey to the Planning Committee for a term of three years. All were in favor, motion carried.

Motion was made by Pins, seconded by Rogers to adjourn the meeting. All were in favor, motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 11: 50.

Wanda Sawyers, Clerk

Carl Marsh, Supervisor